
 

FINCOM 
Meeting Minutes – December 7th, 2016 

 
Members Present: Don, Bruce, John, Steve, Charles, Heidi, Dick 
Others: Tim Bragan 
Location:  Town Hall Meeting Room 
 
Don called the meeting to order at 7:04PM.  
 
Minutes:  The Minutes of the November 15th meeting were unanimously approved. 
 
Public Commentary:  None. 
 
FY2018 Budget Reviews: 
 
 - Spoke about the usual process 
 
 - Fire, Ambulance, Parks and Rec and Planning indicated for having further discussions 
 
 - Board of Health needs admin help. 
 - Suggestion has been made to share 1/2 time employee between a few departments. 
 - This is a position that exists, yet is unfilled. 
 
 - Paid employees taking minutes at meetings was discussed. FinCom agreed that it was a waste of employee  
  time and should be done by volunteers on the various boards and committees. 
 
 - Questions for Departments due to Tim by December 16th. 
 
Town Administrator Report: 
 
 - Discussed Massachusetts budget situation. 
 - Governor has identified $98 million in cuts to various earmarked programs. 
 - Cherry sheet and local aid has been spared 
 
 - Town Clerk has been hired. Amy McDougal was recently the clerk in Shirley. 
 
 - BOS offered Finance Director position to a candidate among 3 finalists. 
 
 - DPW Director position has been posted. 6 or 7 applications have already been received. 
  
 - Free cash determination has been held up at the state level due to property tax certifications taking   
  precedence. 
 
 - Budget is $156,000 excess capacity for FY18. 
 
Liaison Reports: 
 
 - School Committee: 
 - Budget YTD is $20,000 in the red due to special education expenditures. 
  
  



 

 - CPIC: 
 - Fire Ponds: 
 - 5 Year fire pond repair has a $250k estimate 
 - Each pond needs $600 study 
 - CPIC asked to have 5 ponds repaired each year 
  
 - Town Records: 
 - $25k requested, but an additional $125k needed 
  
 - Ambulance: 
 - Ambulance and stretcher will be paid out of revenue from 911 calls. 
 - Additional BOS meeting with UMass consultant will happen on December 19th. 
  
 - COA: 
 - Newer van from MART has been assigned to COA 
  
 - Parks and Rec: 
 - Stone wall on Mass Ave. around library isn't owned by town. 
 - $100k will come off of the CPIC request sheet and go to CPC for stone wall repair funding. 
 
 - Schools 
 - $150k for Bromfield MS ramp split into $30k for study and design, $120k for construction 
 
 - Capital projects will overwhelm capital fund by FY2022 
 - Alternative funding mechanisms for capital projects must be identified 
 
Other Business: 
 
 - Old Library Survey 
 - Property survey will cost $3200 
 - Reserve fund transfer approved for cost unanimously 
 
 - Old Library Scheme 3 
 - $9700 requested for architectural plans 
 - FinCom voted to deny request unanimously 
 - Request was deemed to be premature because the various options have not been agreed to or  
  approved by the Town or BOS. 
 
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, December 19th at 7PM in the Town Hall Meeting Room. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:44PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Charles Oliver, Secretary 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


